

# **COMMUNITY MEETING #3**

Improvements to

## Medal of Honor Park and Lee Playground

Monday, December 7, 2015 at 6:30 PM South Boston Catholic Academy, 866 East Broadway



#### THE PROJECT & PROCESS

As part of the City of Boston Parks and Recreation Department's continuing effort to provide quality open space and recreation areas for use and enjoyment by all residents of the city. The process will include input and collaboration from the community through a series of meetings facilitated by Boston Parks and Recreation and the design firm, Kyle Zick Landscape Architecture.

Tonight's meeting will include a brief presentation of the project scope and work completed to date including preliminary design ideas and aesthetic alternatives based on community input. Community members will be able to respond to the material presented. The anticipated project scope includes: updated play equipment including water play, streetscape and entrance beautification, new site furnishings, vegetation management and integration of existing and desired activities and amenities.

#### COMMUNITY INPUT & DESIGN DEVELOPMENT

Meeting #1: Held September 29, 2015

Presentation of site analysis and community input

What do you love about your park?

Considerations for improvement: Programming, Safety, Aesthetics, Other Issues?

Drop In Discussions: Held October 14 & 15, discussed the playground and dog use

Meeting #2: Held October 19, 2015

Presentation and discussion of ideas stemming from Meeting #1 and input

Meeting #3: TONIGHT

Further discussion and work towards agreement regarding design development

Meeting #4: Early 2016

Presentation of the proposed improvement plan

#### **CONSTRUCTION BUDGET & TIMELINE**

Construction funding for park improvements: \$1,150,000.00

Construction Schedule: Spring – Fall 2016

### **PROJECT CONTACT INFORMATION**

Michele Folts, Project Manager, Boston Parks and Recreation Department Phone: 617-961-3025, email: michelefolts@boston.gov

Marchelle Jacques-Yarde, Outreach Coordinator, Boston Parks and Recreation Department Phone: 617-961-3006, email: marchelle.jacques-yarde@boston.gov

John Allison, South Boston Community Liason, Mayor's Office of Neighborhood Services Phone: 617-635-2680, email: john.allison@boston.gov